
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 6 MAY 2004


COS. 83/04

CORPORATE/PERFORMANCE PLAN

The Executive on 26 April 2004 (Minute Reference EX.077/04) had forwarded the draft Corporate/Performance Plan to all three Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  The Head of Strategic and Performance Services presented Report SP.16/04, enclosing the draft Corporate/Performance Plan.  The Council’s statutory requirements for this year’s Performance Plan have been incorporated into the draft Corporate Plan.

Ms Williams, Policy and Performance Officer, presented the Plan and requested the Committee’s observation, which would be reported back to a special meeting of the Executive on 24 May 2004.  

In response to a Member’s question about how the improvement targets had been set, the Head of Strategic and Performance Services advised that they would ultimately be dependent on the priority assigned within the Corporate Prioritisation process.  Targets would need to be realistic but also achievable and dependant on the outcome of the prioritisation process. They would be the subject of further discussion with expert officers in each areas.  Overview and Scrutiny Committees would continue to have a role, as targets would be fed back into the Business Plan process.

Members then commented as follows on the Corporate/Performance Plan:

(a)
Page 6 – Aim “In Partnership, alleviate deprivation and social exclusion – Increase “£” delivered via area forums annually – this needs to be clarified.

(b)
Page 9 – The reference to continuing skills shortages and skills gaps in literacy – there is nothing to say how this will be overcome.  Officers stated that this could amended and would include numeracy and literacy.

(c)
Page 19 – Developing a Sustainable Economy – there is a reference to scheduled passenger services at Carlisle airport, but currently there are no such services.

(d)
Page 20 – There are references in this section to Local Democracy Week and Young Mayor events planned for 2003, this should read 2005.

(e)
Page 32 – Glossary – The S in SMART should read “Specific”.

(f)
Under the aim of “Reducing Crime and Fear of Crime”, Members were concerned that performance targets are not being achieved

(g)
The need to reach ethnic minorities and difficult to reach groups was highlighted.  The Head of Strategic and Performance Services advised that work in this area would be included in her Business Plan for the coming year.

(h)
The balance between setting ambitious and realistic targets was highlighted and this should be borne in mind when all targets are finally set.

(i)
In response to a question about how a suitable range of housing can be achieved within the current housing market, the Head of Strategic and Performance Services commented that the next stage would be to work out how to achieve this.

(j)
Development of a Corporate Child Protection Policy – Officers gave assurances that when a corporate policy was being developed, the current County Council policy would be examined and links made where possible.

(k)
The various references throughout the documents to Area Based working highlights the need for this to be prioritised and put in place.

RESOLVED – That the comments of the Committee as outlined above be forwarded to the Executive.







